
Uganda

What a joy to see the church in Uganda growing and going strong!

One of our strong bases for church planting is in the town of Karuma in the
northwest portion of Uganda. You may recall that we had mentioned the city in a
previous newsletter:

Our associate in Uganda, pastor and evangelist Raphael, had a tremendous
opportunity to speak to 3,000 people in one day in two events: a funeral and a
wedding.

Raphael writes the following:

Today I couldn't miss the opportunity to minister to 3,000 people in Karuma.

Great opportunity!
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Yes we thank God. Today I was speaking to the entire town and business
men and women. Though it was a burial it was so good to lead people to
God.



I had come to this region since Friday for both -- the paradox of life.

The wedding was for one couple in our Pochieng church. They had been
separated for 8 years but when they became born again through our church
they reconciled.





They have been together now for a year. The testimony to me and then my
joy in this is that after joining these two in Holy Matrimony, I had the joy of
leading their 20 year old son to the Lord as he was overcome by the joy of
the power of God to reconcile people.

He is now Born again!

A Selfie of Raphael At the Wedding

Romania
We have received the following letter from our friend pastor Sorin Sarbu:



Blessings and Sincere Greetings to you brother Paul and to your
supporters,

TWO PERSONS DECIDED TO BE BAPTIZED

I am very thankful of how God is working here in my Pastoral Ministry in
this north-west of Romania. We have a joy to say that for this year we have
already two persons that decided to be baptized:

We visited a couple of times an old man, named Gavrila, from Oncesti and
shared with him the Gospel, but for long time he delay his decision to
receive Christ, because he was an alcoholic. Soon after this Christmas
season, he had a dream in which he drank some alcohol drink that was so
bad, that he woke up, right after that dream, vomiting. In that night, he
decided to follow Jesus. Pray for Gavrila (84 years old), because he will give
his faith testimony, being baptized on 1th April. Praise God! (I found in my
archive a picture with Gavrila and his wife on 2017 and attached)

Also, a young man, Petrica Moldovan, is from Sat Sugatag Church and he is
attending my bible school class. His parents are not christians, and
especially his dad is against his son to be baptized. Please pray for Petrica
and his parents. Petrica will be baptized with God's help on 27 May and we
are hoping that his decision will be followed by others from my Bible Study
Class. At this moment I am making with him catechesis courses, helping
him growing in his faith. (You can find Petrica in the picture with our bible
class from Sat Sugatag. He is the second one from left.)



RECENT FINISHED PROJECTS

I was involved in a Charitable Project, by visiting old widows from Lapa and
Sarasau and helping them by giving food supplies. Most of them are quite
very poor and some are with health problems. Along with those food
supplies we had the possibility to share God's Living Bread: Jesus Christ,
and to some of them we gave them also a Bible.

Also in this February (5-9) was also had a special Training Week for
Preachers and Leaders from Churches from Sighet and nearby. We already
finished Attributes of God, Bible Theology, Hermeneutics, and now we had
a new curriculum: Genesis. I realized that investing in equipping our
preachers and leaders who are not able to go to a seminary, is a very



welcomed. About 13 people attended this training program. Pray for
preachers and leaders from Romanian Churches! 
More about those Projects you can find [here]

Brother Paul, I am really thankful for your passion and your time that you
are investing in helping people of God all over the world. May God bless
you and your ministry.

Keep us in your prayers. Remember Romania in your prayer list!

Please receive my sincere love, along with my family greetings! 
Hebrews 11:16

Your brother in Christ,

Sorin Sarbu
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